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Happy March Members! 

 
Iôve always loved this month, because it marks the onset of my favorite time of the year - 
Spring.  March also includes St. Patrickôs Day and Daylight Savings Time. 
 
February Speaker, our very own Elena Nuño, Project Manager/Senior Air Quality Scientists of 
Stantec Consulting Services Inc., spoke on environmental compliance and construction ï
successfully getting projects from concept to constructing.  Such an eye opener this 
presentation was, with all the details that need to be considered before construction begins.  
Outstanding Job, Elena! 
 
Ladies, a great way to get to know your fellow NAWIC sisters and personally develop your 
communication and leadership skills, is to get involved with some of the upcoming committee 
planning sessions.  Currently, the committees are working on our Annual Recognition Night, 
WIC week and Spring Luncheon to mention a few 
.   
Deanna and I are looking forward attending the 2018 PNW Forum in the beautiful Salem, 
Oregon, Friday, April 20 through Saturday, April 21.  Attending Forum is valuable to all NAWIC 
Sisters, because of the professional development, networking, fun and food.  Presentations 
include a Silica safety update, a Procure project management software demo, Blue Beam 
demon and Life as a Woman Welder.  Moreover, our keynote speaker is Sonia Miller, BBA, 
MSW, who will talk about going from invisible to invincible - finding the blind spots that prevent 
us from achieving success as women.  There is still time to attend.  Simply enter this link: 
nawicpnw.org/events/2018/4/19/pnw-forum-2018.  Deanna and I would love to share this 
experience with you. 
 
Are you looking to amplify your career path or resume?  Perhaps you are looking for new 
business.  Perhaps you just want to give back to our great Industry.  No matter the reason, 
NAWIC Fresno Chapter 108 is looking for great leaders and fresh faces to help guide our 
Chapterôs success.  Consider running for office and serving on the 2018-19 Board.  Service on 
a Board can provide and fine-tune invaluable professional development skills that can advance 
your professional career; such as, public speaking, networking and leadership experience.  In 
doing so, you gain unique access to business leaders across the region and nation, which 
offers you solid business friends/leads/professional contacts.  It also provides exposure to 
other disciplines that you may not encounter in your day job (i.e. financial reporting, strategic 
planning, Roberts Rules, etc).  My perspective is serving on a board provides incomparable 
experience when working together to achieve a common goal. 
  
I look forward to seeing everyone at our Annual Recognition Night Dinner. 
This is our opportunity to say thanks to the sponsors that have generously 
contributed to our chapter as well as those deserving students pursuing a 
career in the construction industry.  
 
Best,  

 

 Teri Sherron  ï President, Fresno Chapter 108 
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First of all, I would like to thank all of you for your news items.  It really 
makes my job a lot easier and I donôt have to report fake news! 
 
Congratulations to Debbie Hunsaker - for being on the 2018 Board of 
Directors for the Fresno Chamber of Commerce.  Wishing you a great 

18th year.  The year should be a great one, since one of the places she showed up was at The 
Huddle with David and Derek Carr.  All proceeds from the event were donated to Valley Childrenôs 
Hospital.  Even had her picture taken with them.  Miss Socialite of the Year!!! 
 
Carolyn, Pauline and Elaine took in the stage play Kinky Boots.   It was a great play.  In my opinion, 
there is nothing better than seeing a live performance.  Did anyone else get to see it? 
 
Deanna, Pauline, Carolyn and her sister-in-law Ellen along with her friend Veronica, made it a 5-
some to make their own glass hearts at Kliszewski Glass.  They worked with the hot glass and each 
one of them made a heart that was uniquely theirs. Think they are talking about blowing glass 
pumpkins in the fall. 
 
The Olympics are in progress, and Marilyn, Marla, Pat and her sister-in-law Jan decided to have their 
own by playing Chicken Foot Dominos.  Not sure if medals were given out, but it looks like they were 
having a great time. 
 
Pauline has been bragging about her son David.  He is now a published author.  His reference book 
is titled What is My Clan? A Study of Scottish Clans, Their Septs and Their Various Spellings.  It is 
now available at Amazon.com should you wish to check it out.  He has been working on this project 
for a long time.  Now there are two published authors in the family. 
 
Terra Mortenson of Galloway, has announced their office has been moved to a larger place.  It is not 
far from their original office.  The new office is located at 7591 North Ingram Avenue. Congratulations! 
 
Michelle has had a busy month.  She worked 3 days at the Visalia Home Show, 3 days at the World 
Ag Show in Tulare, one day at Senior Heart Day and then went to Kernville Whiskey Flats Day for 
some fun!  Also, Wentworth Construction picked up three major jobs this month. 
   
Also, a big Congratulations to Paula and the entire staff and crew at De Young Properties.  They are 
opening a new subdivision in East Clovis called The Highlands where sophistication and serenity will 
come together.   Look for the big announcement in the Fresno Bee.  Love to see our members and 
their companies prosper. 
   
Just received an email from Debbie Hunsaker, and she thinks they are closing in on a new location 
for their operation.  So, everyone think positive thoughts, so she can get this matter behind her and 
she can get back to her real job! 
  
A sad bit if information I would like to pass on, is Naomi Parker Fraley passed away on January 20, 
2018, at the age of 96.  For those of you who do not recognize her name, she was the original Rosie 
the Riveter. 
 
Thatôs it for this month.  Hope you have an awesome St. Patrickôs Day ï think green! 


